
Shawnee Public Schools – Notice of Non-Discrimination 
 
Shawnee Public Schools does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, pregnancy, 
gender, gender expression or identity, national origin, religion, disability, veteran status, 
sexual orientation, age, or genetic information in its programs and activities and provides 
equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups.  
 
The following people have been designated to handle inquiries regarding the non-
discrimination policies:   
 

• The Assistant Superintendent should be contacted for all student and non-student 
and/or employment related issues at 405-273-0653 or at 326 North Union, 
Shawnee OK 74801.   

• The Director of Special Education should be contacted for all student issues 
related to Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 and Section 504 
of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 at 405-878-6794 or at 326 North Union, 
Shawnee, OK 74801.   

• Inquires concerning non-discrimination can also be made to the Office for Civil 
Rights at the following address: 

 
Office for Civil Rights 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
601 East 12th Street - Room 353 
Kansas City, MO 64106 
Customer Response Center: (800) 368-1019 
Fax: (202) 619-3818 
TDD: (800) 537-7697 
Email: ocrmail@hhs.gov 

 
 


